STEPHEN E. BARRAR, MEMBER 160TH LEGISLATIVE DISTRICT

CAPITOL OFFICE:

18 EAST WING P.O. BOX 202160 HARRISBURG, PA 17120 PHONE: (717) 783-3038 FAX: (717) 787-7604

E-MAIL: parep160@aol.com WEBSITE: www.stevebarrar.com



COMMITTEES:

VETERANS AFFAIRS & EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS, MAJORITY CHAIRMAN

LIQUOR CONTROL
JOINT LEGISLATIVE BUDGET & FINANCE

CAUCUSES:

SCHOOL PROPERTY TAX RELIEF

MEMORANDUM

TO:

All House Members

FROM:

Representative Stephen Barrar

SUBJECT:

Introduction of Legislation—Credit Report Agency Act

DATE:

September 4, 2012

In the near future, I will be introducing legislation that is vital in our efforts for providing protections to consumers across the Commonwealth.

We currently live in a society that heavily relies on recent technological advancements in order to accomplish most everyday tasks. While these advancements have simplified most tasks, ample safeguards are needed in order to protect the transmission of sensitive information from one party to another. With this in mind, I am introducing legislation that will allow an individual consumer to place a permanent freeze on their consumer report so that the report may only be viewed by credit reporting agencies, fraud prevention agencies and law enforcement agencies.

Stopping identity theft is a task that we should not take lightly and strengthening our consumer protection laws is a task that is always a priority of the General Assembly. I am confident that my legislation provides much needed safeguards as it relates to consumer reports while simultaneously strengthening the Commonwealth's consumer protection laws.

I urge you to join me in protecting the identities of the residents of the Commonwealth. If you wish to co-sponsor this legislation, please contact Gina Buffington in my office at 783-3038 or email gbuffing@pahousegop.com.

SEB/gb